
 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear Joe Roberts, 
 
 
Thank you so much for your tireless work as an advocate, bringing attention to the 
issue of youth homelessness in our community and communities across Canada. 
 
Your personal story is one of hope and optimism for at-risk youth. Your ambitious 
journey across Canada on The Push for Change campaign is a terrific way to raise 
awareness about an issue that we have the tools to fix. Those with lived experience 
are our leaders and guide how we work towards a solution. 
 
Ending homelessness and poverty has been a strong area of focus both for me and 
London City Council. Last year, I commissioned a poverty panel and we are now in 
the process of implementing 112 recommendations the panel brought forward after 
extensive consultation with the community, with the hopes of ending poverty within 
a generation. By working together, I truly believe we can do this. 
 
Once again, thank you for your selfless effort in pushing this issue to the forefront 
for change. 
 
Best of luck on the rest of your journey.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Mayor Matt Brown  
 
 


